

LEIGH & BRANSFORD PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 20th December 2011, 7.30pm at Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall
Present:  Paul Miller (chair), John Sharp, Roger Husband, Bruce Tasker, Mal Cooke, Brian Porter, Martin Gloster

  2 members of the public

1.
Apologies.  

 Stephen Seymour, Julian Burton, Graham Jones


2.
Register of Interests:
John Sharp expressed an interest in application 11/01583/FUL
The meeting was closed at this point to allow the members of the public present to speak.

Regarding planning application 11/01484/FUL, the following points were raised by local residents:
· The application is listed as being for Brockamin Cottage, which is not the correct location

· Unless there is planting, spraying or picking being undertaken there is no need for anyone to be on site and therefore no need for housing for a key worker.

· The building applied for is not a temporary mobile home.

· Suitable properties adjacent to the site have been on the market recently – why therefore build a new property.
· The applicant was advised by the MHDC planner to apply for temporary planning permission first and to then apply for a permanent property later once the business has been shown to be viable.

· The hard core used on the track is of poor quality and full of rubbish

· The water table has been altered and there is now an increased risk of flooding.

· No regard is paid to footpaths which are often obstructed.

· Lorries use the track in the early hours of the morning causing a disturbance to neighbours.

· Concern was expressed that this temporary accommodation would be the first of many on the site.
John Sharp disputed the points made regarding the track and the footpaths but made the following points:

The application is listed as being for Brockamin Cottage, this is not the location as it should be listed the same as the greenhouse application. The result of this is that many of the neighbours will not have been able to identify the application on the web.

The application form states that foul water from the dwelling will be discharged into a septic tank yet the Doorbars appraisal states that a Klargester plant will be installed.  Either of these installations will need to discharge water, in the case of the septic tank it will be of poor quality.  The sub-soil on this site is impervious clay and a recent mains water leak on the land surfaced on the land of 2 Pigeon House Cottages and into Dingle Road.  There is no other natural or man- made drainage route close to the proposed dwelling which could be used.

The crops currently been grown on the land do not need constant supervision and therefore there is no need for a key agricultural worker to live on the site.  The crops planted would not be subject to frost damage or would be on such a scale that no viable, quickly provided, protection could be applied.

There are current applications for greenhouses but the type of crops that will be reared, mainly brassica, will not require excessive heating or attention.

The application states that there are no suitable houses for sale in the area.  Since the land has been owned by the applicants there have been two properties for sale adjacent to the land and below £250K.  There is currently a 4 bed roomed house for sale in Alfrick within minutes of the site at a price around £288K.

The access from the main road has not been completed and access is currently restricted to farm vehicles.

The application is for a temporary mobile home, if this is granted what restrictions will be placed upon the period for which the permission is valid?

The application forms states that the MHDC planner has advised the applicant to apply for a temporary mobile home in the short-term and then a permanent home in the future.  He was advised to withdraw his previous application for

a permanent dwelling.

The application states that the applicants may have to move from their current location at Temple Laugherne Farm if planning permission for major development is given.  The permission has not yet been given and until it has there is no immediate need for temporary accommodation at Leigh. The report by Reading Agricultural Consultants acknowledges this and unless the total infrastructure of glasshouses, packing facilities, cool room are in place there is no justifiable need.  Once this in place the need could be justified.

There is indication that a reservoir is planned for the site but no plans have been submitted.

There is indication that a cool store and packing plant are to be provided but no application has been submitted. Only agricultural barns exist on the site at present.
The chairman thanked the residents for their contribution and the meeting was reopened.
3.
Approval of previous minutes 
The minutes had been approved at the Parish Council meeting held 22nd 




November 2011.

4.
Matters arising.


None
5.
Applications discussed:   

	L&B

Ref No
	MHDC
Ref No.
	Proposal Details
	Location
	PC Response
	Summary of reasoning

	517
	11/01484/FUL
	To site a temporary mobile home for a key agricultural worker
	Brockamin Cottage
Brockamin, Leigh

WR6 5LA
	Objection
	See notes above

	518
	11/01483/HOU
	Proposed porch and garage with playroom over
	2 Braces Cottage
Braces Leigh

Leigh Sinton

WR13 5BG
	No Objection
	n/a

	519
	11/01578/FUL
	Additional car parking
	Waterside Care Home
Leigh Sinton

WR13 5EQ
	No Objection
	n/a

	520
	11/01583/FUL
	Replacement kennels (minor amendment to alter cladding material to stained softwood shiplap boarding on approved planning permission 11/00661/FUL)
	Brookend House
Stocks Lane

Leigh Sinton

WR13 5DY
	No Objection
	n/a

	521
	11/01699/FUL
	Erection of glasshouse
	Land at (OS 7652 5331), Leigh, Worcs
	No Objection
	Note 1.


Note 1. It was noted that as yet we do not know where surface water will run off to as we do not know the location of the proposed reservoir. It was further noted that there is a public footpath in close proximity to the site.

6. Planning decisions received from MHDC
11/01465/HOU

Aspendale, Leigh
- Solar PV panels


Approval

11/01363/HOU

Crowcroft House Farm – single storey extension
Approval

11/000062/REG3

Leigh & Bransford Primary – Solar PV panels

Approval

7. A.O.B

Elmhurst Close has been suggested as the street name for the new development at Elm Hurst Farm, Leigh. All were in favour of accepting the proposal.

John Sharp suggested that the land on the corner of Kiln Lane/Hereford Road be tidied up and designated a Jubilee garden. It was noted that Julian Burton has a contact who is a garden designer who may be interested in assisting with the design for the area. It was also suggested that the children from the local school be involved in the project.
It may be possible to develop a similar scheme on an area of land in Leigh. All were in favour.

8. Date of next meeting.




PC meeting, Tuesday 26th January 2012
Signed
   ..................................................


Date
.............................
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